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An:
Botschaft der Republik Chile
I.E. Frau Maria Magdalena Atria Barros
Mohrenstraße 42
10117 Berlin




Dear Prosecutor Lorena Parra,
I am writing to express my deep concern over the risk that the acts of torture endured by Moisés Órdenes at the hands of Carabineros police officers go unpunished. 
The decision by the Eastern Metropolitan Regional Prosecutor’s Office in charge of his case to close the investigation into seven Carabineros officers initially charged with torture, obstruction of justice and concealment in a case of grave human rights violations is premature, considering important investigative actions still remain to be carried out as requested by Moisés’ lawyers, as well as contrary to Chile’s international obligation to fully investigate and punish acts of torture.
Additionally, the delays from Carabineros in closing their internal investigations create a hostile environment to the judicial process and goes against guarantees of non-repetition.
I call on you to ensure the investigation into the human rights violations suffered by Moisés Órdenes is reopened and carried out in an exhaustive, independent, and timely manner. Moisés must see his right to justice, truth and reparation guaranteed and all the police officers suspected of criminal responsibility for his injuries must be held to account in fair trials.
Yours sincerely,


